Williamsburg Public Safety Complex Committee Meeting
March 19, 2014

Called to order at 6:30 PM by chairman, Bill Sayre.
Present:  Bill Sayre, Jason Connell, Denise Wickland, Dick Kisloski, Don Lawton, Dan Banister, Darryl Springman, Louis Hasbrouk,and Denise Banister.  Also in attendance were Building Repurposing Committee members Michael Lamothe and Gordon Allen, and Finance Committee member Chris Morris.
Jason Connell moved and Denise Wickland moved that the minutes of the February 19, 2014, meeting be approved as written.  Motion passed unanimously.
Building Repurposing committee members expressed some concerns.
· Should we hold off determing a site until the repurposing committee has completed their study? (estimated another year)  
· Will the siting of the complex drive the use of the James School?
· Should the potential loss in value of the James School be part of the feasibility study?
Dick Kisloski brought in an article about the Wilmington, VT, Safety Complex.  Breadloaf Corporation is designing the complex, which includes 5,000 square feet allocated to the Police Department, including a sally port, and 10,500 square feet for the Fire Department, including 3 double bays and 1 single bay.  Costs are estimated in the range of 4.6 to 5.3 million dollars, depending on the site chosen, exclusive of architectural services.  It was noted that Vermont does not adhere to prevailing rate wages.
Dick Kisloski and Bill Turner will determine where the water table is at the James School site when the frost comes out of the ground.
After discussion, it was decided to move forward at this year’s Town Meeting with the request for funding for the feasibility study.  Dan Banister moved and Don Lawton seconded that the committee request the sum of up to $40,000 for the feasibility study, and that the language for the article be approved as written.  Motion passed unanimously.
Bill presented a mock-up of an informational hand out to educate the voters about the article, and about the need to perform a feasibility study for this building.  Improvements to the hand out were suggested and adopted.  There will be open houses at both fire stations and the police station on Saturday, May 31, from 10:00 AM til noon, to educate the public about the need for a new safety complex.
Information about the tax rate effect of the project was determined by Peter Mahieu and presented by Bill Sayre.  Members of the police and fire departments are to ask other towns about any Request for Proposals for Public Safety Complexes, and the Town Administrator will be asked to check with other towns as well.
Denise Banister and Bill Sayre will collaborate on a submission for the town newsletter, which is due on April 30.
Any available committee members will meet with the Board of Selectmen on April 3 to present our report, and to request that our article be included in the warrant for the annual town meeting.
Next meeting scheduled for Wednesday, May 21 at 6:30 PM.
Meeting adjourned at 8:05.
Respectfully submitted,
Denise Banister
